Ottawa, June 15, 1921

Mr. W. C. Brown, B.A., Tillsonburg, Ontario.

My dear Brown:

I thank you heartily for your wind note of June the 15th, just received.

Nothing would give me more pleasure than to renew a visit under your roof if in Fillsonburg in the near future. It is quite true that I have in contemplation a meeting in South Oxford during the summer months. The matter at the present time is in the bends of Mr. Andrew Baydon, the Secretary of the Mational Liberal Organization Committee, who will be communicating, in a day or two with the Secretary of the South Oxford Association. I have promised to fall in with whatever schedule is finally arranged. The meeting will probably be some time toward the end of July.

Yours very sincerely,

W. L. Mackenzie King Papers
Volume 58